

Department of Finance

Ministère des Finances



Bureau du sous-ministre C.P. 2000, Charlottetown Île-du-Prince-Édouard Canada C1A 7N8

Office of the Deputy Minister PO Box 2000, Charlottetown Prince Edward Island Canada C1A 7N8

July 19, 2017

FIN 2017-199

Mr. Colin Craig 516 96 Ave SE Calgary, AB T2J 0G0

Dear Mr. Craig:

Re: Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the "Act")

Your request for access to records under the Act was received by the Department of Finance on June 20, 2017. Your request is as follows:

Please provide documentation on any reports or analysis on demographic shifts (aging population) in Prince Edward Island occurring in the future and how that relates to future revenues, expenditures and debt levels. I'm looking for analysis that is similar to the federal government's Fiscal Sustainability Reports that forecast long-term revenues, expenses and fiscal gaps. The time period for documentation being sought is June 1, 2015 to present (This is an update to FOI FIN 2015-30) June 1, 2015 to June 15, 2017

Please be advised that we have reviewed our records and determined that the Department of Finance has no records responsive to your request. We do produce and publish demographic projections that are available at: https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/publication/prince-edwardisland-population-projections-2017-2056

Pursuant to section 60 of the Act, you may make a written request to the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review this matter. You have 60 days from the date of this notice to request a review by writing to:

Information and Privacy Commissioner J. Angus MacLean Building P.O. Box 2000 Charlottetown, PE C1A 7N8.

When requesting a review, please provide the Office of the Commissioner with the following information:

Tel/Tél.: 902 368 4053 gov.pe.ca Fax/Téléc.: 902 368 6575

- The file number FIN 2017-199.
- · A copy of this letter.
- A copy of your original request form.

If you have any questions, please contact the Access and Privacy Services Office at 902-569-7590 or apso@gov.pe.ca.

Sincerely yours,

David Arsenault, FCPA, FCA

Deputy Minister

c: APSO